














C O M M O N W E A L T H O F V I R G I N I A 

COUNTY OF HENRICO 

John A. Vithoulkas AP"-'' '5.2014 
County Manager 

The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretan of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue. SE 
Washington. DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Foxx: 

I am writing to e.xpress Henrico County's full support for the Greater Richmond Transit Compan\ s 
(GRTC) 2014 TIGER Grant Program application seeking financial support for construction of a 
Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) line. 

The proposed bus rapid transit route will operate in the Broad Street corridor, running through the 
City of Richmond and terminating in Henrico County to the west. Implementation of a BRT line in 
this corridor will significantly improve travel time for passengers and will improve access to the 
Rocketts Landing Development, the Willow Lawn area, and downtown Richmond. 

The dedicated travel lane for BRT vehicles along sections of the route along w ith consolidated bus 
stops and off-board fare collection will improve the reliability of transit operations throughout the 
entire corridor, including the local connecting routes. Additionally, the improved crosswalks and 
refuge areas at station platforms will improve pedestrian safety as well as enhance the customer 
experience. 

Implemenlaiion of this 7.5-mile BRT route will be an important step in increasing the viability of 
public transit in the region and will provide the opportunity for Henrico Count\ to partner with 
GRTC to potenliall) extend this ser\ ice further into the County in the future. 

I encourage you to select GRTC's BRT project for funding as a part of the 2014 TIGER Grant 
Program. The citizens throughout the region will benefit from this project. 

John A. Vithoulkas 
County Manager 

(804) 50M206 PARHAM & HUNGARY SPRING ROADS / PO. BOX 90775 / HENRICO. VIRGINIA 23273-0775 
FAX (804) 501^4162 





















March 31, 2014

The Honorable Anthony Foxx
Secretary of Transportation
U.S. Department of Transportation
Office of the Secretary of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Foxx:

The Greater Richmond Transit Company (GRTC) is submitting an application requesting
funding through the 2014 TIGER Grant Program for construction of a Bus-Rapid-Transit (BRT)
line along Broad Street, connecting the Willow Lawn area of Henrico County to Rocketts
Landing in Richmond’s East End, with stops at the Main Street Station Multimodal
Transportation Center in Downtown Richmond. On behalf of the Science Museum of Virginia, I
am writing to express our support for this project.

The Science Museum of Virginia (2500 West Broad Street) occupies the former Union
Station of Richmond, which served as Richmond’s primary train station from 1919 through
1976. The facility was transformed on a state agency science museum in 1977. Transportation
is still a major theme of the facility as we have six pieces of rolling stock, some of which are
used as classroom spaces.

The Science Museum has more than 550 public parking spaces, the Periodic Table (a
small café) along with retail and Virginia’s largest film screen. This would seem to be an ideal
location for a stop on a Broad Street BRT line both from a programmatic standpoint as well as
re-activating the building’s history as a transportation hub.

I encourage you to fund GRTC’s request for funding through the 2014 TIGER grant
Program. Development of a Willow Lawn to Rocketts Landing BRT line is a brilliant idea!

With warmest regards

Richard C. Conti
Director/CEO
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2500 West Broad Street, Richmond Virginia 23220 804.864.1400 www.smv.org Richard C. Conti, Director/CEO





 
 
 
 
The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Fox, 
 
 RVA Rapid Transit ( www.rvarapidtransit.org) is a citizens advocacy group created in 
2013 to advocate for the construction of a regional Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) system in 
Metropolitan Richmond. We are comprised of over one thousand citizens who support the vision 
of region-wide BRT, and we have carried this vision to a variety of government, business and 
civic organizations throughout the region.  We are writing to express our organization’s 
commitment and support for the Greater Richmond Transit Company (GRTC) 2014 TIGER grant 
application seeking financial support for the construction of the Rocketts landing to Willow Lawn 
Bus Rapid Transit Line. We believe this is an essential first step to a regional BRT system that is 
effective, efficient, and accessible to everyone in Metro Richmond.  
 
 GRTC Route 6, from downtown to Willow Lawn, is one of GRTC’s busiest routes, with 
over 3,600 riders on an average weekday. GRTC provides a quality transportation service, but 
there are several structural factors which inhibit the speed of GRTC’s service. Currently a trip 
from Willow Lawn in Henrico County to downtown Richmond via car takes about ten minutes. 
That same trip, on average, takes over thirty minutes on GRTC.  This time differential between 
cars and GRTC exists primarily because GRTC buses have to operate in mixed traffic. This 
creates great variations in travel time and creates problems of bus bunching. 
 
 The Bus Rapid Transit project from Rocketts Landing to Willow Lawn will help correct 
many of these problems making GRTC a competitive alternative to the automobile.  The 
dedicated lanes and guide ways that are part of the BRT plan will allow the BRT to bypass much 
of the traffic on Broad Street increasing bus speed by 50% and decreasing travel times for riders 
by 33%. The transportation infrastructure investment is also projected to produce a 10% increase 
in property values since entrepreneurs and investors will see the city’s commitment to the 
corridor.  GRTC’s own economic impact study for the Broad Street BRT cites the success of 
Cleveland’s Healthline, a seven mile long BRT line that saw $5.3 billion in economic 
development thanks to investment in transportation infrastructure and transit oriented 
development zoning policies. The Cleveland corridor has many similarities to the Broad Street 
corridor, including a major university and medical system located on the corridor. We believe that 

http://www.rvarapidtransit.org/


the Broad Street BRT will provide new jobs through increased economic development and better 
access to employment through a more efficient and effective transit service.  
 
 RVA Rapid Transit is not a group of transportation planners but a grassroots group of 
concerned and involved citizens who believe that public transportation is the key to unlocking the 
full economic and civic potential of Metropolitan Richmond. We fully support this project and 
commit our members to do whatever we can to make this project a reality.  RVA Rapid Transit 
urges you to select GRTC’s 2014 TIGER grant application and provide financial support for 
construction of a BRT line along Broad Street.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 Andrew B. Terry  
 
Coordinator, RVA Rapid Transit 
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April 7, 2014 
 
The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx, 
 
I am writing to express Partnership for Smarter Growth’s commitment and support for the Greater 
Richmond Transit Company (GRTC) 2014 TIGER grant application seeking financial support for 
construction of a Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) line in Richmond, Virginia. 
 
Partnership for Smarter Growth (PSG), a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization, seeks to educate and engage the 
citizens and businesses of the Richmond region in order to improve active participation in local planning 
and decision-making, create healthier, more livable and sustainable communities, and better plan for the 
future.  PSG works toward a Richmond region unified through smarter growth:  reinvestment in our 
existing infrastructure, improvement of underserved and declining areas, implementation of effective public 
transportation, and preservation of our farms, forests, and history. 
 
PSG has supported BRT in Richmond since its conception in 2009.  The proposed line connecting the 
Willow Lawn area of Henrico County with Rocketts Landing in Richmond’s East End has attracted 
significant, positive attention from the community.  This route along Broad Street currently carries over 20 
GRTC routes with nearly 20,000 daily boardings on an average weekday.  This substantial ridership and 
activity can cause extended trip delays due to bus-bunching and mixed traffic operations, but also presents a 
great opportunity to provide a more advanced transit option such as BRT that will be well-utilized and 
provide significant benefits for the overall community. 
 
The Broad Street BRT line will have immediate effects such as increasing bus speeds by approximately 50%, 
reducing travel time for riders by one-third, and improving reliability of transit operations on Broad Street.  
In addition, it will have significant impacts in the long-term such as stimulating nearby property values, 
attracting new ridership, and encouraging economic development and redevelopment along the corridor.  
Finally, BRT on Broad Street could spark further investment in a regional transit system, similar to the 
reactions in Hampton Roads to Norfolk’s building of the Tide light rail line. 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors of Partnership for Smarter Growth, I strongly encourage you to grant 
GRTC’s request for funding from the 2014 TIGER grant program for the Broad Street BRT project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Brianne Mullen 
Executive Director 















 
April 24, 2014 

The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
The Shockoe Bottom Neighborhood Association wishes to express support for the 
Greater Richmond Transit Company and their grant application (Tiger Grant) for bus 
rapid transit. Due to the congestion on Broad Street where most transfers take place the 
busses, through no fault of the GRTC experience regular delays. People cannot get where 
they need to go by the time they need to be there. This causes those who have the option 
to drive not to use public transportation and those whose only source of transportation is 
public to risk being late for work or other necessary tasks. My business deals with issues 
related to this regularly.  
 
Our neighborhood is one of the fastest growing in the City and we would be well served 
by improving public transportation. Parking is always an issue and we have a very 
pedestrian friendly historic character. The economic benefits for our neighborhood and 
the city as a whole will be significant.  
 
The Bus Rapid Concept is proven and will have a dynamic effect on Richmond. This is 
our version of “light rail”. As an older city, we are limited in public transportation 
options. More and more of our citizens want to use public transportation for a variety of 
reasons, but it needs to be simple and timely to serve as an option for those who have the 
choice, it will greatly increase the ridership. 
 
The BRT will serve also as a catalyst for a regional transportation initiative – long 
discussed but yet to be moved upon. Once people know that our public transportation 
works well in the city the surrounding counties will understand the value of the concept 
that busses run both ways and they will see the economic benefits of a regional 
transportation system.     

 
David Napier 
President, Shockoe Bottom Neighborhood Association 
(804) 644-4411 
(804) 400-8871 
1548 East Main Street, Suite B 

 

 

1548 East Main Street 
Suite B 
Richmond, VA 23219 

PHONE (804) 400-8871 
FAX (804) 644-1703 
E-MAIL c/o David Napier, President 
 theoldcitybar@yahoo.com 

Shockoe Bottom Neighborhood Association 
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